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December 8th
Guild Meeting

Remember to 
bring to the 

meeting
• Name tag (wear it)
• Library books, & DVD’s 
• QPC projects
• Bright Hopes quilts
• Smiles for your friends

Saint Andrew’s 
Presbyterian Church
8231 Callaghan Rd.

www.sanantonioquilt.org
210-695-8737

8:30 Secret Pal Breakfast
10:30 General Business

Meeting @

December Program
Christmas Party

January Program 
Teacher Gail Garber

Fri 1/13/13 Scrumptious 
Star Stitchery

Sat 1/14/13 Color and 
Contrast in Quilting 

President’s Notes
     Welcome new Guild members Rachel Barlow, Claire 
Poehler, and Tina Lafferty.  I know we’ll have fun working on 
Guild projects for many years to come.
     After four years this is my last President’s Notes.  It is a 
bittersweet time, I have so enjoyed being your President but it 
is time to sit in the audience, working on my handwork.
     To the Board members, Dea Jae, Sandra, Mary, Melanie, 
Sandi, Barbara, Cindy and Donnis,  thank you so very much 
for your support.  You made my job easier.  Thanks Larry for 
making sure I got the motions done correctly.
     To my bee mates, Shirley, Janice and Candy, thanks for 
answering the phone and not saying no.  
     I will treasure the quilt I received at the November meeting.  
Needed a punch of color in the newly painted master bedroom 
and the bright batiks give it to me.  Thanks so very much 
to Sandi Price for spearheading the project,  members for 
making the blocks and setting them, Karen Nanos for the 
beautiful quilting and Shirley Jones for the binding and label. 
     
Best of luck to Ida and the new Board,
Janet Miller, President GSAQG

Guild Holiday Party Sat. 12/08/12

Secret Pal Breakfast 8:30-10:30
Guild Member's Holiday Party 10:30-2 pm.  
Please note the later time for Guild members.  
Pot luck with Guild providing ham, shrimp and beverages.  
Please bring a salad, side dish, bread, or dessert.  We will 
have use of the kitchen if you need to keep a dish warm.
Lots of door prizes and we'll play Quilt-o (quilting version of 
bingo).  
Please no guests or children.     

Janice Frankenburger and Candy 
Reinhard were given Calico Rose 
Buds for helping at the membership 
table. Thanks Ladies!

Welcome to our newest members! L to 
R Rachel Barlow, Claire Poehler, and 
Tina Lafferty. Please introduce yourself to 
each of them and let them know we are a 
friendly guild!
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MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION
             REGULAR DUES $24   
             SENIOR (65+)      $18

         YOUTH  (12-18)   $6
        Send your check to: 

             GSAQG
             PO Box 380522
             San Antonio, TX 78268

NEWSLETTER INPUT
DEADLINE is Midnight the Monday after 
Guild meeting. 
E-mail to guildnewsletter@airmail.net is 
preferred, or mail to Janet Craig.

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING
			                Monthly     Yearly
Full page ad			  $60.00      $660
1/2 page ad			   $30.00      $330
   (horizontal -7 x 4 3/4
    vertical - 3 3/8 x 9 1/2)
1/4 page ad			   $15.00      $165
Business card ( 2 x 3.5) 	 $10	   $110

December - Christmas Party

January 2013 - National Teacher Gail Garber

February 2013 - National Teacher Sara Miller 
Moe. She was a vendor at our last show and was 
requested to be a teacher by guild members.  

Mary McCarthy  
3rd VP for Programs GSAQG

2012 Program Notes

Golden Carrot winner was Rebecca Solis!!!
Everyone turning in 
projects for 
Bright Hopes 
Storybook Quilts, Auction  
and (QPC)
Quilt Project 
Committee 
are entered into a
drawing each month to 

win prizes!!! 

Library Information

All members need to always be aware of the 
great amount of information available on the 
guild’s library database at Collectorz.com 

http://connect.collectorz.com/users/saquilt/
books/view or our guild website, see the Library 
tab under Services, click on the link.

Jeannette Jay - Library Chair

b c d f 

February 2013 Program Information

Sara Miller Moe is here in February. She will be 
doing workshops using her “Sew Inspired Design 
System”. Friday Feb. 8 it is “Winding Curves” and 
Sat. Feb. 9 is “Spinning Pinwheels”. She will have 
the necessary templates available for free for use 
in class as well as for sale for later use. Sign ups 
begin in November and will be taken again in Janu-
ary. Visit www.sewinspired.com to see her work.

January 2013 Program Information

Gail Garber is the guest instructor for January 
2013. On Friday, 11 January she will be teaching 
a six hour class, “Scrumptious Star Stitchery” and 
on Saturday, 12 January there will be a three hour 
class, “Color and Contrast in Quilting”. The cost 
for six hours is $35 and for three hours it is $20. 
Payment is due at sign up. There is a kit fee of $8 
on Fri, and $20 on Sat. payable to Gail.  The sup-
ply lists is available at her web site www.gailgar-
ber.com. Here is a link to see some pictures from 
her 3 hour lecture. Both classes are for all levels 
of experience.

PUPS – Picking Up the Pieces Quilt Guild Retreat 

I still have a few openings left. Contact Mary Mc-
Carthy for more info. 
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A Call for Entries: Dear Jane - 150 Years of Quilts 
Inspired by the Civil War - January 11 - April  
5th            In conjunction with the 150th year reenact-
ment of the Battle of Galveston, the Galveston His-
torical Foundation is sponsoring a quilt show featur-
ing quilts with a Civil War theme.  We’re especially 
looking for quilts based on the Jane Stickle quilt as 
popularized by Brenda Papadakis.  We’re also ac-
cepting quilts made primarily from Civil War reproduc-
tion fabrics, patterns, or otherwise influenced by the 
Civil War.  Contact Jenny Chiovaro: jenny@chiov.
net, 281-299-4665, for forms and more information.                                              
Submission deadline December 7, 2012.

Thanks,                                                                                                                                              
Jenny Chiovaro                                                                                                                                         
Guest Curator                                                                                                                                          
Galveston Historical Foundation                                                                                                                                       
Galveston, TX

GSAQG Sunshine & Shadows                                          
quiltnews@dishmail.net 

During this month we received news of the passing of 
two members, Kris Thomson and Lucille Shean.  Their 
presence and contributions will be missed.  

Kris died 23 October after a massive stroke.       Me-
morial contributions may be made to the Guild.  
Her daughter’s address is:  Paige Bender                          
37 Stillmeadow, Round Rock, TX 78664.

Lucille died 22 October.  She was a Charter Guild 
member, ITC docent, military wife, and Girl Scout Lead-
er.  Linda Reed of the Guild is one of her daughters.

Dorothy Hurst’s obit was in the San Antonio paper on 
11/11. She was a charter member of our guild and a 
member of the Bluebonnet Bee with Sherry Allred and 
Bonnie McCoy.

Dea Jae Shore is recovering nicely from her surgery on 
11/12/12.

Nancy Beasley fell and bruised her face so badly that 
she did not come to the meeting on Sat. Hope they are 
going away quickly Nancy.

Thanks to Sandra Lowell for organizing the Houston 
bus trip.  It was an early start for the gals, and several 
guys, door prizes for everyone, and overall things went 
quite smoothly.  

Sunshine & Shadows news will now be taken online 
at www.sanantonioquilt.org. Scroll down to “Report a 
Sunshine or Shadow” and click on it, or send an email 
to sunshineshadow@sanantonioquilt.org.  Those 
without email access can call Melanie McInnis @210-
219-2365.

GSAQG  BOARD Meeting Minutes
The November 6, 2012 board meeting of the Greater 
San Antonio Quilt Guild was called to order by President 
Janet Miller at 6:01 pm.  Attending were Janet Miller, 
Dea Jae Shore, Donnis Todd, Cindy Shutt, Melanie 
Mcinnis, Sandra Bloom, Sandi Price, Barbara Sumlin, 
Larry Beauchamp, and guest, Ida Tyson Blankenship.  
The minutes of the October board meeting were 
approved with the correction of the spelling of Mary 
McCarthy in the minutes of the special session.

President—Janet Miller:  Board agreed to award the 
Calico Rose to Sandra Lowell for chairing the Houston 
Bus Trip and Calico Rosebuds to Janice Frankenberger 
and Candy Reinhard for assisting with membership 
during 2012. 

President Pro-Tem—Dea Jae Shore:  Announced 
storage company name change to Lock Away.

Secretary—Donnis Todd: Reported 4 calls in October

Treasurer—Cindy Shutt: Reported a fund balance of 
$63, 203.59 and that September financials have been 
reviewed and approved.

1st Vice President/Special Events—Sandra Bloom: 
Reported on an excellent Houston Bus Trip despite 
the late bus and that Winter Retreat continues to be full 
with waiting list.  Reported that assignments for the 2013 
Quilt Show were discussed at a meeting.  Ida Tyson 
Blankenship reported that vendor responses are coming 
in with 12-13 positive responses to date.  Dea Jae 
reported that 225 quilts will be displayed due to smaller 
venue.

2nd Vice President/Information—Melanie McInnis: 
Announced that $305 has come to Guild for Kris 
Thompson memorial donations.  Asked that members 
pay $15 for printed newsletter as they pay dues.

3rd Vice President/Programs—Mary McCarthy: Absent

4th Vice President/Special Events—Sandi Price: No 
report

5th Vice President/Community Outreach—Barbara 
Sumlin: Reported that there has been confusion over 
what state planned and plans to do regarding Fall of the 
Alamo.  Reported that plans have begun for the Trauma 
Quilt project.

Parliamentarian—Larry Beauchamp: No report

Unfinished Business: Cindy Shutt reported the 2012 
Auction cleared a final amount of $7,325.47.  The board 
agreed to a motion to round the amount to Wounded 
Warriors from $1098.82 to $2000.00.
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GSAQG Treasurer’s Report 
October 2012 Income & Expenses    By Cindy Shutt

Quilt Show 2013 Challenge

Challenge Rules

1. Fat quarter must be purchased from the chal-
lenge chair, Holly Nelson.

2. Fabric must be easily recognizable in the con-
structed piece.

3. Any technique or combination of technique 
may be used in the construction.

4. The piece must be a finished quilt no larger 
than 200 inches all four sides.

5. The quilt must be the work of one person.

CA$H Awards will be given to                        
1st 2nd & 3rd place quilts.

Happy Birthday to these Members!
MARGE HASWELL 12/12/
PRISCILLA HAMILTON 12/15/
DOROTHY REISCHMAN 12/17/
CYD HUGHES 12/20/
SKYE DANIELS 12/20/
SUE SELF 12/20/
JOAN GIFFORD 12/21/
LORRAINE ZENSEN 12/21/
KAREL ANNE DONLEY 12/22/
TERRY HOOGE 12/22/
SR. ROBERTA HABY, CDP 12/25/
PATRICIA L. GUIDRY 12/25/
CAROL STEELY 12/25/
CARMEN RAMOS 12/25/
CHARLENE B. CARROLL 12/29/
LINDA NASH 12/29/
TERESA MEJIA TIJERINA 12/30/
NATALIE CALVET 12/31/

Quilt Show 2013

Start thinking about what you want to make and 
enter in the show NOW!

Theme: A Rainbow of Quilts                             
Chair : Dea Jae Shore

Operating Account 
@ 9/30/12

$2,704.15

October Income:
Auction $12,834.05
CD interest $0.73
Contribution $20.00
Dues $2,203.00
Garage Sale Tables $20.00
Houston Bus Trip $1,220.00
Insurance Rebate $105.00
Magazine Sales $127.30
Mini-retreat $45.00
Newsletter Postage $180.00
Quilt Show $272.00
Winter retreat $1,642.00
Workshops $385.00
Total for Oct $19,054.08

October Expenses:
Administration $103.50
Auction $6,027.11
Bank & CC Fees $208.24
Damaged Frame $162.00
Houston Bus Trip $2,367.39
Newsletter Printg $231.32
Programs $454.04
QPC $130.99
Rent - Meeting $125.00
Rent - Storage $252.50
Total for Oct $10,062.09

Operating Acct @ 
10/31/12

$8,991.99

Jefferson Savings $978.48
SSFCU Accounts $36,879.40
Wright Class CDs $13,649.57

Total Funds $60,499.44



5Common ThreadsIssue 12

GSAQG GUILD Meeting Minutes

GSAQG  BOARD Meeting Minutes Cont’d
New Business:  Board decided to direct Sherry 
Allred Grant applicants to give applications directly 
to the Guild President or send them to his/her home 
address.  Board decided to set up a phone tree for 
calling members without e-mail addresses in event of a 
member’s death.  Janet reported that Kris Thomson’s 
family has designated the Guild as recipient of memorial 
funds.  The Board decided to use funds as a one-time 
educational grant under the Ethel Howey Grant criteria.

Adjourned: 6:30

Donnis Todd, Secretary

The November 10, 2012 meeting of the Greater San 
Antonio Quilt Guild was brought to order by President 
Janet Miller at 10:01 am.  Present were 121 members 
and 5 guests with $2.00 collected in name tag fines.  
The minutes of the October meeting were approved as 
published.

President—Janet Miller:  Recognized Guild members 
who are or were veterans.  Recognized and welcomed 
new Guild members.  Awarded Calico Rosebuds to 
Candy Reinhard and Janice Frankenberger for help with 
membership table last two months.  Announced Ellen 
Hernandez is resigning from Sunshine and Shadows 
and that Melanie McInnis will take over.  Stated that 
members will use website (sanantonioquilt.org) to 
contact Melanie.  Asked for volunteers to take over chair 
of Memorial Quilt from Sylvia Jolet.  Welcomed guests 
and recognized the Buda Bee and their raffle quilt.

President Pro-Tem—Dea Jae Shore: No report

Secretary—Donnis Todd: No report

Treasurer—Cindy Shutt: Reported monthly accounts 
and fund balance of $63, 203.59.

1st Vice President/Special Events—Sandra Bloom: 
Reported on a successful Houston Bus Trip and full 
Winter Retreat.  Dea Jae Shore announced new dates 
and venue (Norris Conference Center, August 23-
24) for the 2013 Quilt Show.  Reported on the raffle 
quilt, urged members to check out tickets and asked 
for volunteers to take quilt to other guild meetings in 
Texas.  Announced prize(s) will be awarded to high 
ticket seller(s).  Gave information on number of quilts for 
show, challenge fabric, entry form rules and categories 
, and vendors.  Ida Tyson Blankenship gave additional 
information on vendors and asked that members take 
out ads in program and recruit other businesses to do 
so.

2nd Vice President/Information—Melanie McInnis: 
Had to leave meeting, returned at 10:30.

3rd Vice President/Programs—Mary McCarthy: 
Janet Miller asked for volunteers to decorate Friday 
evening before December meeting.  Mary and Sandi 
Price recognized Janet Miller for service as President 
and presented her a finished quilt.  Mary announced 
upcoming programs.

4th Vice President/Services—Sandi Price: Carol 
Rouse awarded the Golden Carrot, displayed new block 
kits, and reported on recent fabric donations.

5th Vice President/Community Outreach—Barbara 
Sumlin: (Absent) Sherry Duringer displayed new 
Storybook quilts.  Reported that a quilt guild in Iowa will 
use our model to begin similar program and check out 
of Storybook quilts will be held at December meeting.  
Sharon Ross explained “puzzle quilt” kits, displayed a 
quilt, and recognized Larry Beauchamp for creating a 
“dog to puppy” quilt.  Thanked members for work and 
support with Bright Hopes projects.  

Parliamentarian—Larry Beauchamp: No report

Unfinished Business: None

New Business: Guild approved motion made by Sandra 
Bloom and seconded by Janet Craig to accept the 2013 
budget as published in the Newsletter.  Announced the 
Kris Thomson Memorial --a one-time grant to defray 
costs for member to attend a workshop or class and 
make presentation to Guild.

Adjourned: 10:35

Donnis Todd, Secretary

m n b 
16th Annual Best Little Quilt Show in Texas             

Sponsored by Colorado Valley Quilt Guild

Fri. 2/22/13 & Sat. 2/23/13 10am-5pm

Fayette County Fairgrounds                                       

U.S. Hwy 77 N.                                                               
LaGrange Tx 78945

www.cvquiltguild.com

Raffle Quilt

Judged Quilts

Quilt Challenge

Vendors 

and much more!
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Bright Hopes Quilts and Totes for Charity

Quilt Project Committee (commonly known as QPC)
QPC provides members an opportunity to try new techniques, or practice/improve the ones they already 
know. We provide kits with instructions, and fabric for blocks utilizing various techniques, both hand and 
machine work. Stop by my table in Jan. and I will be happy to help you pick something out!                               
Carol Rouse - Chair - QPC 210-699-9363 carolquiltscats@yahoo.com

COMMITTEES
Advertising	 Nancy Beasley	 685-2345
Archivist	 Dea Jae Shore	 590-3013
Bee Keeper	 Bernie Farris 	 695-4323
Bright Hopes 	 Sharon Ross 	 542-1464
Community Ed 	 Donnis Todd	 661-3530
Folk Life Festival	 Kay Allison 	 733-1744
Institute TX Culture	 Kay Allison 	 733-1744
Library-Books 	 Jeanette Jay	 924-2451
Magazines	 Cyd Hughes        499-5687
Membership	 Gloria Hammond 590-6406
Guest Welcoming 	 Terry Hooge 	 279-6458
			   & Lani Nunley      680-4182
Photographs               Charlene Carroll  325-6870
QPC 	 Carol Rouse 	 699-9363

Summer Retreat	 Sherry Duringer	  347-9830
Winter Retreat	 Marty Kraatz 	  679-6134
	                      & Linda Ethridge     865-0272
Secret Sister               Melissa Allo 	  681-5722
Storybook Quilts 	 Sherry Duringer	  347-9830
Sunshine&Shadows   Melanie McInnis   219-2365 
Videos & DVD’s	 Jackie Randall      492-8073
Webmistress	 Dea Jae Shore 	  590-3013
Member Sign In	 Kitty Janiga 	  710-1909
                          & Sandra Lowell     512-484-1307
Youth Alternatives	 Charlene Carroll	  699-8798	
Fall of the Alamo         Mary Ruth Flores 410-4337
Houston Bus Trip Sandra Lowell      512-484-1307

Storybooks and Quilts to Go
The Holidays came early for Storybooks – three new quilts were completed and returned at the November 
meeting! Carol Steely, Ruth Felty and Sherry Cook brought in their beautiful contributions in plenty of time 
to get them into the spring semester rotation. Then three new titles were adopted by Carol Steely, Tina 
Lafferty and Rebecca Solis. Tina and Carol are both brand new members of the guild. It’s great to see our 
newest members getting involved in projects so quickly.

I was contacted by the Community Education Chair of the Mississippi Valley Quilters Guild of Davenport, 
Iowa this month. She happened across our website and they are interested in starting a Storybook pro-
gram of their own. Their guild covers a large area—parts of Iowa and Illinois with several school districts 
in each state.

Even though services are closed at our December meeting, I will have the “Grandmother Kits” available 
for adoption. If you are expecting some small visitors over the holidays, be sure to check out a quilt and 
book for cuddle time.

Sherry Duringer, Chair, Storybooks and Quilts to Go                                                                                 

Thanksgiving is my favorite holiday, a time to think about my many blessings. A major blessing is the car-
ing group of volunteers who create all of the quilts and totes we give to The Children’s Shelter. Thank you!

For the December meeting a sign-in sheet will be posted in the corner where the Bright Hopes table nor-
mally sits. Please sign-in all quilts or totes donated and I’ll pick them up after the party.

If you need any supplies please contact me by January 4th so I can pick them up at the storage facility 
the weekend before the meeting.

Sharon Ross - 210-542-1464 or bright.hopes.quilts@gmail.com

For Sale: AccuQuilt Go! Baby cutter with 9 dies and 3 protector mats.  This machine uses the dies to cut 
fabric pieces perfectly every time.  Cutter and dies are all brand new in packages.  Dies include 5” square, 
Sunbonnet Sue, dog, cat, tumbler, drunkards path and applecore.  $300  Sharon Ross 542-1464
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Bee Keepers List of Bee’s

Hand quilting Bee- meets every Wednesday 12:30 to 3:30, Encino Park Community Center                   
@ 1923 Encino Rio. We invite new members. 
       Open-Contact Judith Miller @ 210-497-3794 or Lori Branson @ 210-454-7170 
Bits n Pieces Bee-meets on the 4th Tuesday of each month from 1:00-3:00 at the home of Karen Nanos.  
       Bee is Full.
Needle Benders Bee-meets every Thursday at the Army Retirement Community at 9:30. Quilting on a
        frame. Open-call Kolodzie Harper at 277-0845.
Wearable Arts Round Robin Bee-meets at Creative Sewing Center on the 3rd Tuesday of each month 
at 6:00 p.m. 
        Open-call Ida Blankenship at 690-0828.
Cut up appliqué Bee-meets on Monday’s at Jean Powell’s from 9:30-11:30. Bee is full.
Scraps for Life Bee-meets every Monday morning from 9:00-12:00 at Lackland Baptist Church., 
       Open-call Dusty Sherrill at 673-6614.
EWIP Bee-meets every other Wednesday at Memories By The Yard.  Bee is full 
       Contact Bobbie Ashley 836-5658.
Friday Night Friends Bee-meets 2:00-6:00 at the Senior Center in Bandera.  
       Open-Contact Betty Brister at 830-460-7313.
Quilt-In-meets at 10:00 at Memories by the yard on the fourth Wed. of the month.  
        Open to all GSAQG members.  Contact Shirley Carter at 452-3801 for further info.
Great Northwest Library Bee - Meets 3rd Sat. each month 10:00am-1:00pm                                          
@ the Public Library on Grissom and Culebra. We Welcome New Members! 
        Open-Contact Kitty Janiga 710-1909   & Sandra Lowell 512-484-1307

m n b v 

The Alzheimer’s Art Quilt Initiative
The Alzheimer’s Art Quilt Initiative (www.AlzQuilts.org) is a national, grass roots organization whose 

mission is to raise awareness and fund research. It auctions and sells donated quilts through the Priority: 
Alzheimer’s Quilt Project and sponsors a nationally touring exhibition of quilts about Alzheimer’s called 
Alzheimer’s Illustrated: From Heartbreak to Hope. The AAQI has raised nearly $500,000 since January 

2006.  

Carrie Villarreal, a member who is currently in a nursing home and would like to sell her Bernina.  She is 
a long time member, who has become paraplegic after back surgery and can no longer sew.    

           Bernina 930 For Sale......asking $600            

- Includes all the feet that came with the machine plus 5 others, including a walking foot.            

- Includes an acrylic extension.            

- Includes a stand to tilt the machine toward you for more comfortable sewing.            

- Includes a floor mat.             

Please call Carrie Villarreal at 210-415-5081. Carrie doesn’t check for voice mails, so if no answer, 
please call Cathy Wallace at 210-698-0269 and I’ll get the message to her.

h l o r q

m n b 
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Pieces From The Past The Hawaiian Shirt - Submitted by Ellen Hernandez

From unique, to fashionable, to gaudy, and then again cool, the Hawaiian shirt and prints have had 
a successful journey.  

A young man’s idea during the Depression gained world recognition. Ellery Chun, a new Yale graduate, 
returned to Hawaii to work in his father’s dry-goods store.  He fashioned a few men’s shirts similar 
to the island palaka, blue and white denim shirts worn by field workers, using 
leftover kimono fabric.   Chun’s sister, Ethel, drafted the fabric designs which 
were printed in Japan on rayon Kabe crepe, cotton yukata, silk, and satin.  The 
shirt was a hit, and Chun was wise to register the name “Aloha Shirt” in 1936.  

Soon, other business men started similar companies, and artists such as Elsie Das and John 
‘King Keoni’ Meigs were designing fabrics with floral designs, Matson Cruise line ships and 
logo, fish, and fruit.   

President Harry Truman was pictured on a 1951 cover of Life magazine 
wearing a Hawaiian shirt.  Eisenhower and his staff often wore the comfortable shirts.  Hollywood 
was responsible for the surge in tropical clothing fabric when stars such as 
Ginger Rogers, Betty Grable, Janet Gaynor and Bing Crosby wore them.   From 
Here to Eternity stars Montgomery Clift, Frank Sinatra, and Donna Reed donned 
the prints on and off stage.  And then of course there was Elvis in Blue Hawaii.  

Tea timers, sleeveless tailored women’s tops with Mandarin collars, were made 
with aloha fabrics on silk.    

While popular with tourists, the Hawaiian shirt’s acceptance in Hawaii itself took some time. A city 
and county resolution was passed in 1947 allowing employees to wear Hawaiian shirts to work from 
June to October.   The old European suit and tie influence gradually faded.  By the late 1950s, tropical 

prints were made with polyester fabrics.  Traditional bright patterns were substituted with muted colors in the 
1970s, often turning the fabric inside out.  

By the 1980s, Hawaiian shirts were making a comeback.  Tom Selleck’s signature Magnum PI 
jungle bird shirt was even contributed to the Smithsonian Institute.  Today, vintage shirts sell at 
auction and on ebay for thousands.  

This 1930s handmade Japanese silk is selling for $4,500.

What happens to all those once worn Hawaiian shirts and muu muus?   Many make 
them into colorful scrap quilts.  

m n m n 
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GSAQG Membership Dues for 2013 
Please MAIL your dues NOW!!!                                            

(We will NOT  be taking $$$’s @ December Meeting) 

$24 for 64 and under
$18 for 65 and older
$6 for 6-18 yrs old

(Add $15 if you want a newsletter mailed to your home)

We can now take a credit card for your dues!!!
Everyone MUST fill out the form on the next 

page and mail to:
GSAQG

PO Box 380522
San Antonio,TX 78268

Everyone that pays their dues 
by 12/31/12 will be entered 

into a drawing for one year of 
FREE Dues in 2013!!!!
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GSAQG 2013 MEMBERSHIP

All current members MUST fill this form out when Re-Newing each year.

Date________________________    Membership Expires 12/31/13    
PLEASE PRINT LEGIBLY     
Please check ALL that apply:     
New (  )    RE-Newal (  )    New Address (  )    New Phone # (  )    New email (  )    Corrected BDay (  )

Yes (   ) Please send me a hard copy of Newsletter via regular mail for an additional  $15.00 

First Name_________________________________ Last Name________________________________

Address ____________________________________________________________________________

City _____________________________________________State ____ Zip + 4 digits _______   ______

Phone # (          ) _______  ___________ Email address_______________________________________

Birthday (Mo/Day) ____   ____                                  

Amount Paid $____________   Check# _______   Pd. In Cash ____ 

+$15.00 Paid for Hardcopy of Monthly Newsletter Yes _____   No _____

Credit Card #___________________________________________

Visa ___  Master Card ___  Card Expiration Date ___/___  3 digits Security Code from back of card ______
Credit card info is NOT needed when we are able to swipe your card. 
All credit card info will be destroyed when transaction is complete.

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

GSAQG 2013 Committee and Volunteer Programs

Name ___________________________________________________________

Phone # ___________________   e-mail _______________________________

Please check ALL that apply:
I am interested in:
Joining or starting a Bee ____   

Being a Guild Officer ____   

Chairing/Co-chairing a Committee ____   Serving on a Committee ____    

Presenting a Program ____  Teaching a Class ____  

Hosting a Teacher ____  

Other Skills/Ideas _____ (please list on back)

Please consider helping, by doing your part, and volunteering for a job that needs to be done.
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Janet Miller’s next to last meeting as Guild President! After 2 
terms she is ready to sit and observe for a while. Thanks for all 
of your hard work over the past 4 years Janet. Our guild has 
grown and prospered under your leadership. 

As a token of our appreciation for everything, this is the quilt that Sandi Price got 
lots of people to help to put it together and present to Janet as she leaves office.

Mary Ruth Flores showed us part of a QPC project that needs to be put together. Contact her or Carol Rouse if you would like to work on it. 

On the left is a bed runner that was mde by the QPC com-
mittee. Awesome job Carol & team!

This is new member 
Sharon Wilson. Please 
make her feel welcome! 

h l 
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Bring and Brag is “Sew” Much Fun To See Every Month!

    See these and many more on our web site
           www.sanantonioquilt.org

Carol Rouse showed us 5 tops that her QPC committee has completed. What an amazing reality they all  are! These 3 on this page as well as the 
two on the top of the next page are all from her commitment to getting some tops done. Thanks Carol!



13Common ThreadsIssue 12

    See these and many more on our web site
           www.sanantonioquilt.org

Bring and Brag is “Sew” Much Fun To See Every Month!

h l o 

Carol said this pattern was one of the most fun to do! Stop by her QPC 
table and see what she has planned for 2013! 

This is going to keep someone very warm! It is huge!                   May-
be a King Size QPC project?

Larry Beauchamp did this using  “Dog to Puppy” fabric. 
We all have some of that fabric in our stashes!    Right?                         
This gives us incentive and inspiration to use them up!       
Thanks Larry!

This is a “Story Book Quilt” that goes out to local schools to inspire kids to 
appreciate quilts at a young age. Stop by Sherry Duringer’s table and she 
will be glad to show you what she has that needs to be done. She also has 
some “Quilts to Go” that can be checked out and shared with your special 
guests in your home.
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    See these and many more on our web site
           www.sanantonioquilt.org

Bring and Brag is “Sew” Much Fun To See Every Month!

m
 

These three are also for our “Story Book Quilts” project. It is unbelievable how creative 
our Guild members are! We are lucky to have so many that give their time and effort 
freely for such a worthy cause. It will benefit our gild in the long run, by hopefully giving 
the  legacy of quilting to a new generation of quilters. 

Donna Ingram did this beautiful “Irish Chain” in earthy 
tones, with a touch of peach on the binding. Thanks 
for sharing it with us Donna!

Sherry Cook’s granddaughter helped her make this quilt to go with a 
book she had called “The Promise Quilt”. It sounded like a really neat 
book for young girls. Thanks Sherry!

Helen Bartlett made these two 9 patch variations for our Bright Hopes 
Project that gives quilts to the SA Children’s Shelter every month.

Joy Wood made this “Cosmic Stars” quilt and used my favorite 
colors! I love it Joy!

Joy Wood also did this “Country Gatherings” quilt just in time for Thanks-
giving when most of us are gathering with our families. Thanks Joy! 
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Bring and Brag is “Sew” Much Fun To See Every Month!

    See these and many more on our web site
           www.sanantonioquilt.org

/ . , 

Maritza Recero is very proud of this “Vanilla” quilt that she made by hand piecing and hand 
quilting it when she first moved to the US. Maritza Recero also did this sampler all by hand!

Maritza Recero also did this “Garden Song” Quilt all by hand piec-
ing and hand quilting it! Thanks Maritza!

Ruth Felty finished her “Poppy” wall hanging from Barbara Sumlin’s class.

Thanks for inspiring us all to finish ours too!
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Memories by the Yard
“Helping you make memories that last”

Hand Work Classes available! 
Start you Holiday Projects with 

NEW fall and Christmas
Fabrics!

8015 Mainland Dr.
(right off Bandera Rd.)

San Antonio, TX  

210-520-4833
www.memoriesbytheyard.com

Store hours:
Monday, Tuesday and Thursday, 10-7

Wednesday, Friday and Saturday, 10-5

Patty’s Sewing Center

♥	 Authorized Viking Dealer

♥	 Authorized Viking Service & Repair

♥	 Machine Embroidery Classes

♥	 Machine Quilting, Sewing Classes

♥	 Machine Heirloom Classes

♥	 Software Classes

♥	 All machine brands welcome for classes.

12721 Mountain Air Rd. #101
San Antonio, TX 78249
210-734-5515
www.pattyssewingcenter.com
Open: Mon-Sat
9:30am-5pm

Workshops with National Teachers at reasonable fees 

11777 West Ave. & Blanco    San Antonio, TX. 78216 
210- 344-0791      www.creativesewingonline.com 

Creative Sewing Center 

9000 Bolts of Fabric 
• BERNINA 
• Brother 
• Handi 

Quilter 
• Koala   

Cabinets 
• Repair for 

home & 
Brother PR 
machines 

      3 technicians 

• Unusual Fabric selection 
including Batik, Sports, 
baby, music, masculine, 
and designer cottons 

• Texas & Military Theme 
Laser Cuts 

• Panel Paradise with over 
100 different panels 
available 

• Roll Ups 10 coordinating  
9” x 45” strips - come 
see the selection & what 
we do with them 

• Embroidery, Sewing, 
Quilting, and Software 
classes 

• Online store for fabric 

f r x h s 
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 380522
San Antonio, TX 78268
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Board of Directors

President 	*	   	  Janet Miller
President Pro Tem  	 Dea Jae Shore
1st Vice President 
for Special Events  	 Sandra Bloom
2nd Vice President *
for Information		  Melanie Mc Innis
3rd Vice President 
for Programs 		  Mary Mc Carthy
4th Vice President * 
for Services 		  Sandi Price
5th Vice President * 
for Community Outreach 			 
					     Barbara Sumlin
Secretary	 *	          Donnis Todd
Treasurer		           Cindy Shutt

*Offices expire December 2012

December Schedule

Dec 3rd  BOARD MEETING         6:00 PM 
    @ Cindy Shutt’s home for new 

board members installation 

Dec 8th   Secret Pal Breakfast     8:30AM                                                                                         
Guild HOLIDAY PARTY        10:30 AM       

    @ St. Andrew’s Church 


